KINGSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on 21st April 2016 at 1930hrs in The Reading Room, Kingston

 DRAFT  M I N U T E S

	PRESENT
	Cllr Eve White
	Cllr Merv Freeman

	
	Cllr Hayley Swain
	Cllr Alison Lewis

	
	Cllr Flo Watts
	Cllr Sally Richardson

	APOLOGIES
	Cllr Carl Firminger
	

	IN ATTENDANCE
	DCC Cllr Richard Hosking
	SHDC Cllr Lindsay Ward

	
	Parish Clerk Sue Green
	


	908.16
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting: Minutes of meeting of Thursday 17th March 2016 approved and signed as a true record.
	

	909.16
	Declarations of Interests:  Cllr White (Footpaths & Allotments)  Cllr Richardson (Allotments)
	

	910.16
	Open Forum:  Nothing to Report
	

	911.16
	Devon County Councillor's report: Cllr Richard Hosking reported
Carer Awareness Initiative programme in which the County Council are attempting to locate Carers who may qualify for assistance through a personal assessment.  A home carer can have an assessment to see if all needs are being met.  Information leaflets are available which include finance, financial packages and support advice. The link below gives access to an online consultation through which DCC are seeking the participation of Carers in designing the services DCC offer. The link also provides details of drop in Carers’ roadshows one of which is at the Watermark on Referendum Day 23rd June 2016.  http://new.devon.gov.uk/haveyoursay/consultations/carers-services/
KPC Cllr Richardson reported that links for carers in Devon is so reduced that in some cases it has been withdrawn.  Cllr Hosking will look into this and report back. 

Broadband Andrew Leadbetter reports that the Phase 1 roll out with BT is ongoing with being 80% of the way through the targeted 90%.  Phase 2 of the 5% area will be more difficult to accomplish.  There is a European issue of unions with BT. Phase 3 does have some funding issues.  It is hoped Airband will spill over from the Moors to South Hams to give some help to the Broadband speed.  There is a voucher system towards receiving faster Broadband.  Cllr Richardson pointed out that if all households in the Parish applied for the £500.00 vouchers, this would cost far more than simply putting the Green BT exchange box and the laying of fibre optic lines.  All noted.
Community Car Thanks was passed to Cllr Watts for volunteering to be a community car driver. Cllr Watts confirmed to be at the final stages of enrolling.
Grants 2016/17 Locality Grant and the 2016/17 Invest in Devon Grant are now available for application.  KPC confirmed this will be placed in the Kingston Newsletter for applications for local projects. KPC thanked Cllr RH for giving this opportunity for application of Grants.     Cllr White thanked Cllr Hosking for his report
	RH

	912.16
	SHDC Report:  SHDC Cllr Lindsay Ward reported having enjoyed her first year of office and complimented Kingston on being a strong community with commitment.  Cllr LW will continue giving her support as much as possible in all quarters.
Grants 2016/17 SHDC Sustainable Locality Grant is now available.  KPC thanked Cllr Ward and confirmed this will be advertised in the Kingston Newsletter for parishioners to apply for local projects.

T18 programme SHDC continues to embed the changes of the transformation programme T18. As a result of this programme SHDC is one of only 10% of councils who have been able to protect front line services and has won IESE Council of the Year and is up for another prestigious MJ award.

“My Account”  as part of our new ways of working SHDC has introduced “My Account”. Leaflets should have been received by Residents in their council tax bill more information is on the website. “My Account” brings everything SHDC does for you in to on line account. Although in is in its early stages it should allow easier and quicker access. Residents don’t have to use this system but it is there to increase customer choice of access and meet a demand to engage with the council 24/7.
Broadband Kingston broadband issues will be investigated further and do what can be done to help whilst this remains a county rather than a district council matter.

Planning SHDC continues to work on our new local plan which will be joint with the Plymouth local plan. This should enable a good strategic growth plan for the area and hopes are to harness the potential in Plymouth – 16th fastest growing urban economy. Our housing officer is working with you to develop an understanding of your housing need and housing deliver models which might suit Kingston and has firmed up your Local Lettings policy.

SHDC going forward are considering placing the commercial and delivery services under the framework of a wholly owned company which would allow SHDC to trade. This is so the council can earn an income and cover costs but reinvest any profits in plugging the predicted budget gap and developing capacity.  A good example of a small scale company is Street Wise – at Rushcliffe Borough Council. This is under consideration and we await a full business case. 

Cllr White thanked Cllr Ward for her report.  
	

	
	Signed………………………………   Chairman………………………  Date
	

	913.16
	Correspondence: (General List Circulated):

Modbury Caring Invite to AGM 12th April - All Noted

DCC Advise Polling Dates:-    Police and Crime Commissioner 5th May, Referendum EU 23rd June  - All Noted

Mole Control Service – All Noted
	

	914.16
	Finance: Opening Balance 

Current Account                                        £7378.69 
Business Account                                     £3552.57 
Payments to be authorised  
Clerks Wages April 2016                              £256.50 
Clerk Heating & Broadband March 2016      £  15.00 

Clerk Stationery                                            £     9.25
A White The Pound/Grass/Flower Bed/Path £   40.00

SHDC May 2015 Elections/Services/Supply £   84.26

DALC/NALC Affiliation Fee 2016/17              £   88.97

Viking Newsletter Stationery                          £   46.31

Also to be noted Payment to be authorised

T Edgcombe                                                   £250.00

Came & Co 2016/17 Ins                                 £614.89

Amazon Ink Cartridge x 2 Clerk Office           £   34.96

To be Noted Payment Authorised by KPC Cllrs e-mail correspondence 

Sovereign Rec Play Equipment Deposit         £484.75

Payments Received  
Newsletter Adverts                                          £ 70.00

Allotment 2016/17 Annual Rent x 2                £  60.00

Also to be noted Payments Received

SHDC 1st Half of 2016/17 Precept                £3050.00

SHDC Council Tax Grant Support                £  224.00

Set Aside Current A/c as at 21/04/16

£

Allotment Annual Rentals

345.00

Marquee                                                                             

250.00

Marquee Deposits                                                           

0.00

Neighbourhood Watch                                                           

104.00

Ted’s Tarmac Projects Donations:

          20.00

    Zoe & Hanna Walters Tennis                                        

209.00

    KPC Pledge Activity Equipment                             

500.00

DCC Locality Grant  to Ted’s Tarmac                                                         

516.00
Total

1924.00
Reported Costing for Annual maintenance received to land opposite Springfield from Ace of Spades.  After full discussion KPC concluded the amount quoted is out of the budget bracket and is declined.  All agreed.
	

	915.16
	Audit: Reported statement of accounts for Audit 2015/16 was circulated together with supporting documentation.  Proposed by Cllr White, seconded by Cllr Freeman and agreed unanimously that these accounts to be accepted. The Annual Audit was signed by the Chair in readiness for the internal and external audit.  KPC passed their thanks to Parish Clerk for preparing the accounts
	

	916.16
	Dispensation: Cllr White reported further investigation has been actioned for ensuring correct dispensation is in place for all KPC councillors.  Advice has been sort from DALC and SHDC.  Cllr Ward gave further advice.  Further discussion followed to ensure KPC Cllrs, on any current topics, do not require dispensation it was agreed by all no dispensation is required. 
	

	917.16
	Cluster TAP Funding Cllr White reported with Cllr Lewis confirmation the finalising of wooden fencing around the children’s playing fields at the Parish Recreation Grounds is yet to be actioned. Funding can be claimed when both areas of project have been invoiced.  All Noted
	

	918.16
	Grants: Reported

2015/16 Sustainability Locality Grant Clerk reported the Kingston Art Group grant payment has still not been received. Cllr LW confirmed continuing with following up and will report back.
2015/16 DCC Locality Grant – reported the deadline for submitting proof of invoices for the Ted’s Tarmac Play Equipment to DCC was submitted in time.  Confirmation of receipt has been returned to KPC.  All noted

2016/17 DCC Locality Grant. See above item 911.16 
2016/17 SHDC Sustainability Locality Grant –  See above item 912.16
DALC Transparency Code Grant The second round of application has been received from DALC.  This will be actioned by Cllr Swain.  All noted
	LW

	
	Signed………………………………   Chairman………………………  Date………………..
	

	919.16
	Annual Parish Assembly: Cllr White reported a successful and well attended APA meeting having taken place this evening pre the KPC Meeting.  A full Agenda was presented, headed by a Broadband presentation from DCC Matt Barrow the Connecting Devon and Somerset Stakeholder Engagement Officer.  The Agenda included full KPC annual reports.   
	

	920.16
	Parish Clerk Report : Pensions Clerk reported registering the Clerks name for point of contact with the Place of Work Pension Scheme. This has now been noted in the Clerks Financial Arrangements for future Clerks reference.  All noted.
	

	921.16
	Mobile Mast:  No updates 
	

	922.16
	Local Plan:  Cllr Freeman reported investigations are being actioned.  All noted
	

	923.16
	Parish Web Site: Cllr Swain reported the new Kingston Parish Web Site is expected to be completed over the next two weeks.  All noted.
Transparency Code Clerk confirmed the Reading Room Committee acknowledged and confirmed the accounts will be forwarded to comply with the Transparency Code. Cllr Freeman confirmed items in excess of £100.00 will be required to be placed on the Web Site.  The date of commencement to be advised.  All noted  
	

	924.16
	Broadband: See above item 911.16
	

	925.16
	Marquee:  Cllr Freeman reported the first booking of the marquee is this weekend for the Bluebell walk event. The Church organisers will be erecting the Marquee.  All noted 
	

	926.16
	Reports:   
1 Planning:  Application 0934/16/HHO East View Cottage, extension to Outbuilding. Full discussion followed. All agreed No Comment.
Part 2 Session the Council resolved to go into Confidential Session under the 1960 Public Bodies Admission to Meeting Act due to the confidential nature of the item to be discussed.

Cllr Freeman reported further correspondence being received concerning the interest of the possible need for sensibly priced housing within Kingston. Further discussion followed.  It was agreed by all investigations and Parish Plan surveys to be actioned.  
2 Recreation Ground Sub Committee:  
Cllr Lewis reported a successful Recreation Ground Sub Committee meeting on Thursday 14th April, with welcoming new committee member Flo Watts.  New committee members are still actively being sought.  The new play equipment for Ted’s Tarmac is due for delivery tomorrow Friday 22nd April, weather allowing. This includes 2 Ball Kick/Throw boards, Dinosaur Footprints and Fitness Trail which will be laid on the Tarmac. The Zip Wire tension is being monitored with agreement to wait for the Playdale 2016 report.  Established play equipment and grounds reported as in good order with the exception of the contractor Richard Thomas, having cut the whole field with a strimmer which has left the ground very uneven. Also the strimmer getting too close to the wood bases of equipment and cutting into the wood.  Clerk reported Groundsman Richard Thomas has been contacted to inform of unsatisfactory cutting of the field and the strimming damage.  Reply has yet to be received.  All noted 

3. Allotments:  
Cllr Richardson reported all well in the Allotment area.  It was noted that the Spring Allotment inspection is now due.  Cllr Freeman confirmed to action and to report back.  All noted
4 Reading Room:   Reported AGM and Committee meeting held on Thursday 7th April.  Both meetings went well with Election of officers and Trustees.  Kayleigh Easton as Chair, Peter Hanford as Treasurer and Pauline Deschamps as Treasurer.  Judy Wurr continues to be the booking secretary.  All noted.
5 Street Furniture:  Nothing to report
6 Footpaths: Report received to say problem with the mis-use of Footpath 5 Cocks Park to Waster.  Cllr White reported a Gate instead of a Style will be erected at the entrance to the Cocks Park path.  All noted
7. Tree Wardens Report:  Nothing to report 
8. Kingston Church:  Report received from Judy Alloway
The Church Annual Parochial Council Meeting was held on Wednesday 20th April, with Churchwardens and Sidespersons appointed as well as the PCC. The 2015 Annual Report will go up on the Church page of the Parish website as soon as it has been agreed.
The annual Bluebell Walk takes place on Sunday 24th April starting 11.30am. As usual there will be a ploughman’s lunch. Proceeds will be divided between Kingston Church and the Chernobyl Children’s Lifeline Project. The charity will have a stall with information and crafts for sale. This year’s visiting Chernobyl children will have a one day visit which will be spent in Kingston at Scobbiscombe Farm and on the Rec. Please note the proceeds from the Bluebell Walk are going directly to the charity and not being used to pay for the visit. That and Kingston souvenirs for the children will come from Church funds.

The Church Fete will be held on Saturday May 28th from 2pm. between the Church and the Reading Room, all offers of help will be most welcome!
	MF


	927.16
	Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday May 19th  2016  from 7.30 pm
	

	928.16
	Closure of Meeting:   9.50pm
	

	
	Signed………………………………   Chairman………………………  Date………………..
	


Kingston Parish Clerk -  Sue Green, 
Old Stack, 1 Chapel Row, Kingston, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 4PJ

Telephone 01548 810270      e-mail  kingstonclerk@gmail.com


